
       PACT Meeting 

      Held at the Old Church Rooms 
     On Tuesday 16th January 2018 

 
Those present: Cllr Rod Mckerlich, PCSO Hywel Arkonopolus, Cllr David Suthers 
and members of the public - DC, DW, TG, VA 
 
Apologies for absence: Cllr Ralph Vaughan, PC Helen Abdullah and CW. 
 
Councillors Report:  RM reported that he has followed up on the road 
accidents at Windsor Road/Drysgol Road to be informed that the cost of 

lit road signs would be £3200.  New LED street lighting in the village is causing 
some concern for cyclists and pedestrians away from the direct lit areas.  The 
installation of these new lights will save CCC £800k in a full year. 
The Plas Dwr development will start work on the new junction at Llantrisant 
Road/Heol Isaf is scheduled to between 9.30am and 3.30pm each day.  It has 
been suggested that this should be changed to 7pm to 7am plus weekends to 
reduce the total work time to weeks rather than months. 
The 20mph zones around the two primary schools are scheduled for February. 
 
TG raised the problem with youths using the car park at the station for leisure 
activities and disturbing the neighbourhood.  The police have promised to 
patrol the area from time to time. 
DW stated that there are still problems at the play area in Radyr Woods with 
school pupils causing a nuisance during the day, in school time!  The question 
was asked whether installation of CCTV would be a deterrent. 
  
Cars parked in the road opposite the Comprehensive School are causing 
obstructions being parked across the footpath.  It is believed that some of 
these cars belong to pupils at the school.  Police will patrol and warn owners 
that it is illegal to park on the pavements, causing obstruction. 
 
PCSO HA reported that there had been 6 criminal incidents during the last 
month including 2 assaults, 1 burglary, 2 shoplifting and 1 theft of money. 
 
 
 
 

 


